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Children’s

HEALTHCARE

9300 Valley Chiidren’s Place
Madera, CA 93636

{559) 353-3000
valleychildrens.org

February 24, 2017

Fresno County Board of Supervisors

¢/o Brian Pacheco, Chairman

2281 Tulare Street #301, Hall of Records
Fresno, CA 93721-2198

Dear Chairman Brian Pacheco:

I am writing on behalf of Valley Children’s Healthcare in support of Highway City Community
Development’s proposal to the Fresno County Board of Supervisors & the Fresno County Library
regarding additional library services for a critically underserved community.

Specifically, the proposal calls for the development of a mixed use professional building that would
house a Fresno County Library footprint in Phase | of the build, and a regional library for the area west of
Hwy 99/Central Unified School District in the future. We strongly support this effort, as the area west of
Hwy 99, with a population the size of a small city, does not have a library or the resources and support a
library brings to a community.

Highway City Community Development has done research and analysis of the area in great depth, and is
working hard to bring critical resources and a stabile infrastructure to the area. A library and its
associated literacy services are at the top of the list of community needs. The library would provide
many needed resources for the area, and be part of a strong, positive revitalization plan as outlined in
the Fresno general plan and the Restore Fresno initiative.

We ask that you support this plan and approve the motion to bring the funding to the project that would
provide the full-time services of the Fresno County Library to the Highway City community. Thank you
for your consideration.

Tim Curle
Director of Community and Government Relations

Valley Children’s HOSPITAL | MEDICAL GROUP | HOME CARE | FOUNDATION
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ESMERALDA Z. SORIA
Councilmember, District One

February 28, 2017

Fresno County Board of Supervisors

c/o Brian Pacheco - District 1

2281 Tulare Street #301, Hall of Records
Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Supervisor Pacheco,

On behalf of the City of Fresno and City Council District 1, I give my support for the proposed mixed
-use development for housing and professional building that would include a Fresno County Library
and community center.

As the City Councilmember of the district being considered, | have made this area a priority. Within
the first few months of my taking office, this area west of the 99, stood out for its lack of basic
infrastructure, transportation and service’s needs.

The area immediately surrounding is served by Central Unified School District’s elementary school.
The school demographics is 70% minority with 91% of the school’s students eligible for
free/reduced price lunches. Less than 5% of the population earning a college degree.

The City of Fresno recently invested over $10 million in a universally accessible park % mile from
the proposed library site. This fiscal year I committed funds to provide engineering studies to
identify and begin the process of providing the needed street and neighborhood improvements.
Improvements to include; curb, gutter, sidewalk and the necessary road drainage.

I ask that you support this plan and approve the motion to bring the funding to the project that
would provide the services of the Fresno County Library as a full-time operation providing County
Library resources for the first time within the West of 99/Central Unified area.

Sincerely,
Councilmember Esmeralda Soria

Fresno City Council Vice-President
City of Fresno Successor Agency Vice-Chair

City of Fresno
City Hall « 2600 Fresno Street « Fresno, California 93721-3600
(559) 621-8000 » FAX (559) 268-1043 » www.fresno.gov





